
COORDINATOR: Vasilis Lolos – President – Chamber of Commerce of Thesprotia (Greece)

SECRETARY: Dimitris Vatadinis – EESYM Manager – Freight Consultant

The introductory report by the President of Thesprotia’s Chamber of Commerce, Mr. Lolos, has underlined the importance of co-operation between the Chambers of Commerce of the countries joining the Forum in order to develop a common programme of observatory activity concerning the sea freight and feasibility studies.

The final aim of the Forum members shall be the one of sharing and working out proposals and projects to be presented to their respective national governments and to the EC,  also for using the European resources (Interr 3, Marco Polo, etc.)

The creation of an Observatory on the sea traffic and in particular on the short sea shipping in the Ionic-Adriatic basin is one of the steps that can be jointly taken, also considering the European directives focused on the promotion of the division. This observatory shall supply public and private operators with information and studies on the sea traffic, monitor the competitiveness factors of sea freight compared with road freight, analyse the economic and social effect of this traffic on the local environment in order to correctly direct the infra-structural policies of the policy makers.

Among the subjects which must be dealt with first:

· the need to carry out a feasibility study on the sea basin between North Adriatic Sea and South Ionic Sea, with all their branches and conjunctions, has been acknowledged.

· to develop the trade exchange between the countries joining the Forum, the question concerning the lorry drivers’ licences, which still lies unsolved, has been underlined, in particular mentioning the traffic between Italy, Croatia, Bosnia, Erzegovnia, Montenegro, taking into account the freight obligations that the European Union sets up for the joining countries;

· finally, it is necessary to guarantee, also through the inter-port network, the connection between the different freight methods (sea, road, railway) to be put in the “Corridors” which are acknowledged as a priority by the European Union, starting with the Adriatic Corridor.

Agreed in Igoumenitsa, 16th  – 17th  May 2003.
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